June 1, 2011                                          Exhibit M.
Just Me
New Zealand, 0478

Examiner
Internal Revenue Agent

Phoenix, AZ 85012
Re: Technical question / misc
Dear Examiner
Thought I would drop you a quick letter, which we can discuss later on the phone. 
Regarding calculation on my house asset value which was added onto the OVDP penalty aggregate:   During my walk this morning to get the kinks out of my back, I was pondering the form 906 methodology that went into adding my house valuation into the highest aggregate value upon which the 20% penalty was calculated.  A couple questions occurred to me, which I would like a ruling on from your Technical Advisor. 
When you called back in March wanting my house values and referencing a FAQ that I had somehow over looked, I provided you the total bottom line valuation from some Far North District Council records before I really considered what it was I was giving them to you for.   The source of that information is a firm in New Zealand, called Quotable Value (QV for short).  It didn’t fully dawn on me at the time of our conversation that it was actually going to end up in the highest aggregate basis, your much appreciated efforts to the contrary.  I guess I was in denial that something that egregious could happen for technical reasons. 
I am just wondering now, upon reflection, and given the technical nature of the rule application, if the wrong amounts were used.  
Tonight, I went to the QV web site and downloaded the history detail that relates to the years in question, 2003, 2004, 2005.  From those forms, the total capital values that I provided 2004 might have been misstated. This slight change does not effect the OVDI that you calculated which was based on year 2005, but for accuracy, 2004 should have been $517,244 not $499,288 as shown. 

Additionally, in further review of the QV forms, a technical question came to mind that I would like a ruling on.

In New Zealand, property taxes are assessed on land value only, not on improvement value (House).  I.E.,  the taxes are not calculated on the improvements, or actual house or residence.  The land is considered separately from the actual house improvement value, and frankly, the house value or total Capital value is not even relevant to the taxation basis, only the land is. 

It is land value only that is considered, and is the biggest escalator in the total Capital value of land plus improvement (house) value.  

My question is this:  Should the OVDI penalty be more properly and technically assessed on just the house asset only and not the land? 

It seems to me, that if you were required to add the value of my asset for purposes of the OVDI penalty, the house should be the only thing that is included, as that is where the “non substantive” rent came from that gives the IRS the technical basis for making this assessment.  It is not the land that I rented for some casual vacation rental, it was the house.  Also, to support and give weight to that thought, remember on one’s income tax you can only depreciate the asset (house) and not the land value.  

Again, that is a technical question, but it seems logical to me, that if you have to add the house value to my highest aggregate total it should not include the land value. Of course, as you know, I think this penalty is not the intent of the FBAR statutes in the first place, and a gross technical over reach, but the IRS bureaucracy is deaf to that argument. 
So, for the years in question, a more appropriate House value amount (USD) would be as follows:  (This from the Council valuation sheets)

                 Land           House       Total 

2003:      $150,429     $153,699    $304,129

2004:      $319,688     $197,560    $517,248

2005:      $302,952     $187,217    $490,169

Re-calculating the OVDI using only the House value, and not the land value in the total, my highest aggregate amount would be $558,647 not the $861,598 shown on form 906.  Attached is the supporting documentation.  I hope your technical Advisors would consider this modification. 
Regarding 2004 FBAR Statute of Limitation:   We just received the document in the mail yesterday.  I am still somewhat puzzled about this.  What does the implied threat mean that if I don’t sign an extension, the IRS could impose 2004 FBAR penalties immediately?   Would this supersede, replace or be in addition to OVDI penalties?   Something about this doesn’t feel or seem right. Does it to you?  Our friendly banter and jokes aside, I do take it seriously. I just don’t understand why the threat?  I thought that the IRS was trying to develop an atmosphere of fairness and trust.  The current technical application or rules leading to disproportionate OVDI penalties without any agent discretion already undermines that, and I am not sure how this helps.  Again, I realize this is what you are required to do, not just an initiative done on your own.  You are just the instrument that delivers the sausage, not the one mixing and/or adjusting the mysterious ingredients.
Just so you know, I am still taking it under advisement as to the proper course to take. I have been trying to be very cooperative and open in this process in spite of the lack of discretion and technical issues which seem to have made my penalty extreme for not being the target group of the OVDI program in the first place. 

Also, your attached note said I should sign and return by the 10th of this month, but I understood that the statute of limitations expires at June month end. On the phone you said you would like it back by the 15th  which I confirmed my understanding in a return letter May 27th.  I will certainly have it back to you, one way or the other, before the end of the expiration date, but hope that if I don’t make the 10th, due to my need for consultation, you won’t consider this a refusal to sign.  I am leaning towards just rolling over and signing, as I did with the 2007 income tax SOL. This is just a continuing sign of good faith, but not sure that is the proper thing to do, given the threat.  I will definitely let you know, one way or the other, so there is no ambiguity.   

Regarding 2009 FAQ 35:  I have decided to write Kevin McCarthy and ask for written clarification on this matter, as soon as I finish this letter to you.  He was the one that gave me this assurance in the first place, so wondering if he is willing to say “Never mind.  I didn’t mean it”.  I will copy you in on my letter.  I did a lot of reading of various legal blogs this weekend regarding the FAQ 35, and still haven’t found anything in writing from the IRS that precludes FAQ 35 consideration even now.  I am sure I have just missed it somewhere.  Will look forward to see what your Technical Advisor can provide in this regard. 
Regarding possible Opt Out:  I will continue to wait for the guidance you will receive as to how these requests will be handled.  The non recourse aspect of an Opt Out is the concern that drives my need to fully understand if discretion will again be allowed or not.  
 Thanks again for your responses to these questions and your long suffering patience in this regard.
Sincerely,

Just Me
Attachments
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